Minutes of Portishead Medical Group Patient Group Meeting

Tuesday 8th July 2014
1. Welcome and apologies

Kath thanked everyone for coming and in particular welcomed new members of the group.

2. Matters arising from the last meeting on 6th May 2014
· Since the last meeting the information evening about our appointments system had taken place. It was very well attended and it was felt that it had been useful. Slides and a commentary are available on the website – in a new “patient group minutes and documents” tab within the Patient Group area.
· Regarding the possibility of patients leaving a message if they call and get the engaged tone, Kath explained that unfortunately this is not possible with our system.

· Kath will arrange for pictures of our GPs to be put on the notice board in the waiting room.

· There isn’t a maximum number of people who can log into the online booking system first thing in the morning – this is a national system so the fact that it slows down at 8 a.m. will be due to the increased activity on the system for all practices across the country.

· The Minor Injury Unit in Clevedon was discussed. Kath advised that this is advertised by North Somerset CCG and the MIU itself. We also have information in the waiting room and available via our website.

· The patient group would like to be involved in projects in the coming year. This will be discussed later on the agenda.
3. Plans for the coming year
a) Review the demographics of our group, b) understanding/representing patient views, c) educating and communicating with patients

Kath circulated a summary extract from the requirements that NHS England would like GP Practices to meet when working with patient groups. A copy is attached to these minutes.

The requirements were discussed and within that discussion the following comments were made:

· Kath and Gerwyn explained that we (the Practice) are keen for our activities this year to be valuable and patient-led. While we would like to meet the requirements if we can, we are not proposing to ‘jump through hoops’ if the group doesn’t feel that there is any value in doing so.

· Thinking about working with younger patients, Gerwyn was asked whether we have done things with Gordano school. He answered that we have done sessions with local schools and clubs in the past.
· The objective is to get the views of people that wouldn’t normally say anything such as vulnerable adults, people with a mental health condition or marginalised or hard to reach groups. We would need to think how we can reach them and hear their views.

· It was suggested that we liaise with groups that already come into the surgery such as Crossroads Care. Perhaps they could feed back to us on our services and accessibility.
· We could use texts to get messages out to specific groups of patients.

· It was agreed that all members of the patient group will consider what groups they have links with and whether they would be willing to chat to them to get feedback. We can then build on the feedback from all these sources to create an action plan. In the discussion we were all agreed that we will not ask any personal or medical questions, just general questions about the practice. Kath will send an email to all members of the group to find out how wide our potential network is.
· Following the discussion the objectives of the group in the coming year were summarised as follows:

1. To gather feedback about the practice from patients and identify improvements.

2. To make information about other services available to patients where appropriate/helpful

3. To generally improve communications and the availability of information between patients and the practice.

d) Evening information sessions
Gerwyn talked about the evening information sessions that were held in the last year. Attendance was good and they were well received. Topics covered in the past include staying well, hypertension and the appointment system. We also have a diabetes support group that meets regularly. He suggested that future topics could include Men’s Health and Young People’s Health. 
It was suggested that we could host an evening where voluntary bodies that work within the town could come in and talk to people. All members of the group will be asked to again think about which groups they have connections with and who it would be good to invite in.

Could members also think about ideas for information evenings. These could be condition, age or gender-specific, or any other topics that would be of interest to patients. Again, Kath will send an email asking for ideas.
It was suggested that we host 2 sessions each year but this could perhaps be stretched to one every 4 months.

It was agreed that we will aim to hold another evening session in October.
Any Other Business   

1. Our next patient group meeting will take place in September – Kath will circulate some possible dates.
These are:

Next meeting: 16th or 30th September

Next information evening: 14th or 21st October
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